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1. Introduction

Annex X of H.263 contains a list of preferred feature combinations, which are structured into "profiles" of support. It also defines some groupings of maximum performance parameters as "levels" of support for these profiles. This new annex was "consented" at the last meeting of SG16 in November 2000 and should be approved soon after the AAP Last Call ends on February 28.

There is a need for updating section 5.2.4.4/H.242. This section defines levels of Profiles according Appendix II/H.263, which will be obsolete after Annex X/H.263 is approved. To take advantage of the new Annex X H.263 profiles, a new mechanism should be defined to signal profiles and levels.

2. Changes to H.242

In the existing section 5.2.4.4, the OptionsIndicator table and its related text needs to be update to reflect that:

· Profile levels 2 and 3 no longer exist in upcoming Annex X/H.263

· Profile level 1 is now called Profile 1 - H.320 coding efficiency  version 2  backward-compatibility profile.

· Values 011 and 100 used to signal levels 2 and 3 are set to "forbidden" to prevent unwanted behavior by existing H.320 terminals.

A new section should be created describing a new mechanism to signal profiles and levels as defined in Annex X/H.263. The idea is to have a new MBE message to signal profiles and levels and an associated capability to signal the capacity of receiving that MBE message.

3. Proposal

The editor is planning to submit text that, after review, could be added to a revised H.320 Implementor's Guide (IG) to the next meeting of SG16 and asks interested parties to contribute to this work and to contact him.
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